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1. On March 30, 2010 Cindy Corwin of human resources brought to the committee three policies: “Classified Staff Compensation,” “Alternative Work Schedules/Locations,
and “Compensation for Officers and Exempt Professionals.”  The committee was of the opinion that the first two policies dealt exclusively with non-faculty employees and therefore were not within the committee’s purview.  The third policy on Compensation for officers and exempt professionals was within the committee’s purview when it came to officers that also held faculty appointments.  For this last policy the committee suggested that language be added to the effect of:  “Officers exercising retreat rights back to their departments/primary units not do so with salary levels that would create an inequity within that unit.”
2. The committee was concerned that without a physical presence in Colorado Springs the offering of the UA net option creates an inequity in health care benefits that favors employees located in the Denver area.  Although employees on any campus could select the UA net option such a selection would currently require employees to travel to Denver to seek routine medical care—something that is not a practical option.  This effectively deprives employees on the Colorado Springs campus expeditious access to the cutting edge quality health care of CU’s University Hospital.  Furthermore, those who are able to enroll in the UA net option will have access to care through Anthem in about 35 states.  This is particularly inequitable as it allows dependents and faculty who are not physically in their primary care area due to college, sabbaticals, and other reasons to receive health care benefits that are not available in plans than provide medical care in the Colorado Springs area. 
Whereas, the faculty representative assembly of the University of Colorado at Colorado Springs request that the health insurance benefit known as “UA net” not be available to employees of any campus until UA net has a physical presence in Colorado Springs.

Therefore, be it resolved that faculty representative assembly insist that
the University will guarantee expeditious access to CU’s University Hospital to all employees outside of the Denver area enrolled in alternative medical insurance plans at the compensation levels provided by those plans.
